Deer Park Vineland Road Local Service District
530 Salmonier Line

Holyrood, NL

AOA 2RO

Deer Park - Vineland Road

a community built by friends

DP/VR LSD Committee Meeting Minutes
April 272023  7:00pm
Dave Chaulk’s Cabin, Deer Park

In attendance:
Dave Chaulk - John Hussey - Jim Batterton - David Hiscock

In Attendance Via Zoom:
Kevin O’Regan - Charlie Noseworthy

Regrets:
Wanda Highmore

Call to Order of Meeting
Dave Chaulk called the meeting to order at 7:02pm

Confirmation of Agreement on Electronic Meeting
All members agreed to consider Kevin O’Regan and Charlie Noseworthy joining by Zoom as
present.

Call for New Business
Dave Chaulk asked for any new business to be added to the agenda, no additions were
requested.

Acceptance of last Committee Meeting December 13, 2022
John Hussey made a motion to accept the minutes as circulated from the last meeting held December
13, 2022. David Hiscock seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the motion carried.

Financial Update

Kevin O’Regan discussed the current financial situation of the LSD. Collection of fees moving
well. Discussion to have a Credit Agency take over collection delinquent accounts, was agreed
by members.



Road Report

Dave Chaulk gave an update on road conditions, and suggested developing a scope of work
required. He advised that most if not all of the signage placed by the LSD has been stolen on
Pioneer Line. Any new sign installation will have to be with tamper proof hardware.

He requested help in accessing the needs of the various areas of the road network. John and
Charlie agreed to survey and assess Vineland Road to Marshland Trail and all cul de sacs in

between and report back to Dave.

We also asked for help in exploring quotes for companies that have the type of equipment
available that could do work for us.

He also advised that the snowclearing contract is up for renewal this year

Regionalization

The regionalization program by Government has been cancelled.

Information and the Website

Dave suggested developing a ‘Welcome to the DPVR LSD” information kit that could be
circulated via the website, many new owners have expectations that exceed the current service
level.

He also recommended a plan to do bimonthly updates to the site.

Digit Mapping
This project is still on going. Dave asked John for help in has area to identify properties.

Holyrood Contract
The service contract with Holyrood is up at year end, and we will need to arrange a team to
renegotiate it.

.
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Adjournment

David Hiscock made a motion at 8:05pm to adjourn the meeting. Motion was seconded by
Kevin O’Regan. A vote was taken, and the motion carried.



